Monday, April 20, 2009
Honorable V. J. St. Pierre, Jr.
St. Charles Parish President

15045 Highway 18

P.O. Box 302

Hahnville, LA  70057

Dear Parish President St. Pierre and members of the Council,

The St. Charles Parish Selection Committee (hereafter “the Committee”), assembled to assist St. Charles Parish in selecting a comprehensive plan consulting firm, wishes to express its sincere gratitude to the Parish Council members for their commitment to engage a Consultant Team to guide the Parish through the vital process of planning for future development and growth.  The Committee also thanks the Parish for engaging the Center for Planning Excellence, a planning non-profit and impartial third-party, to help ensure that the Consultant Team selection was both fair and transparent.
The Committee has taken its assigned tasks—examining 15 responses to a Request for Qualifications (RFQ), deliberating over four final proposals, interviewing four short-listed consultant teams, and ranking the teams based on weighted criteria—with utmost significance and importance.   Committee members spent an average of 10 hours reviewing and deliberating on the proposals, three hours developing interview questions for the firms, two hours ranking the interviews and presentations, and eight hours attending the interviews and participating in meetings related to this selection process.  The Committee has demonstrated its commitment to the Parish Council and fellow citizens by carefully considering the strengths and weaknesses of the applicant teams to determine which team could offer the most value to the Parish.

The Committee found that, while each of the four finalists—Wallace Roberts &Todd, PlanningWorks, Parsons Brinckerhoff, and AECOM—had impressive experience and provided excellent proposals, one team stood out above the rest.  The Committee unanimously ranked Wallace, Roberts and Todd as their first choice team.  The weighted ranking results are as follows:
1. Wallace Roberts & Todd—340.5 out of 360; 
2. PlanningWorks--270; 
3. Parsons Brinckerhoff--261; and 
4. AECOM--232.  
Therefore, the Committee hereby recommends that the Parish Council enter into a contract with Wallace Roberts & Todd. The Committee recognizes that the Parish Council holds the final authority to accept or reject the Committee’s recommendations.  The Committee humbly requests that the Parish Council accept its recommendation of Wallace Roberts & Todd, in recognition of the time commitment and earnest, diligent work conducted by of the Committee.  
The Committee wishes to thank Parish President St. Pierre and the Parish Council for their confidence in the work the Committee has conducted.  Finally, the Committee thanks the Parish Council again for laying the groundwork to begin this urgent and essential process.

Sincerely,

Joshua D. Johnson
Selection Committee member

Cc: Richard Bordner
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Gwen Dufrene

Stanley Foster

Kim Marousk

Marilyn Richoux

Barbara Shelton

Terrell Wilson

